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Facts of Faith 

Pastor P’s Perspective 

“Prayer is a very precious medicine, one that helps and never fails.” 
Martin Luther 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

Grace and peace, from God our Father and our Lord Jesus Christ! 

Throughout this five-hundredth year of the Reformation, we have been including short 
quotes from Martin Luther in our weekly bulletins. These “Lutherisms,” as we like to call 
them, have given us glimpses into Luther’s theology and understanding. I hope you 
have found them as engaging as I have. 

The quote above is an example of such a “Lutherism.” It is a simple truth about the 
power and efficacy of prayer in the life of a Christian. Luther likens prayer to a medicine 
that never fails to help—only this one doesn’t have any negative side-effects!   

Since we have such a great salve, I’d like to invite you to join me in applying this medi-

cine to specific wounds throughout the month of August. On the list below, you will see 

prayer intentions for each day of the month. I am asking each and every one of us to 

pray for healing according to God’s will for each of these specific concerns. You don’t 

have to write long prayers (Luther once said, “the fewer words make the better 

prayer”), and you don’t have to spend hours in prayer either (although Luther also said, 

“I am so busy today, I shall have to spend the first three hours in prayer”). No, just a 

few thoughtful words in raising up the petition, along with the faith that God’s will is 

done, is more than sufficient to put this medicine to good use! 

1. For those battling cancer 
2. For those who are grieving 
3. For those who homeless 
4. For our police 
5. For those addicted to drugs 
6. For those facing divorce 
7. For the hungry 
8. For those with alcoholism 
9. For teachers as they prepare 
10. For the unemployed 
11. For community churches 
12. For those who are lonely 
13. For husbands and wives 
14. For our congregational council 
15. For doctors and nurses 
16. For pastors and church workers 

17. For students returning to school 
18. For missionaries 
19. For the NALC 
20. For those without faith 
21. For those of different faiths 
22. For the President, Congress and     
      Supreme Court of the United States 
23. For the unborn 
24. For those struggling financially 
25. For soldiers and veterans 
26. For those with mental illness 
27. For those who are depressed 
28. For those awaiting medical news 
29. For those who are near death 
30. For foster children and orphans 
31. For our enemies 



Tuesday Bible studies are missing only one thing – 

YOU. Dig into the word for a deeper understanding   

of the lessons and the sermon.  
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Upcoming Dates at a Glance August - October 

Details on following pages 

August 7-11:  Annual National NALC Convocation               

August 13: Collection for Freestore Foodbank 

August 17: Sew & Such 9 AM-1 PM Fellowship Hall 

August 19: Habitat for Humanity  

August 20:  Collection for Freestore Foodbank 

August 20: Coffee Hour between services  

August 21: Deadline for September Facts of Faith  

August 22: Child Protection Policy Review & Training 

Sept 1:  Family Movie Night “Sing” at 6 PM Fellowship Hall 

Sept 10:  Outdoor Worship at 10:15 AM & Picnic  

Sept 17:  Sunday School begins for all ages 

Sept 24: Dedication of Quilts for LWR 

Sept 26: FLCW Election Meeting 

Sept 30: Word at Work Workshop at Faith 

October: Toilet Paper Drive for Mt. Healthy Food Pantry 

Oct 4:  Blessing of the Animals 7 PM 

Oct 6:  Family Movie Night 

Oct 11: Potluck 6:15 PM – 7:30 PM 

Oct 21: Habitat for Humanity 

Oct 28: Alberta Harker Fall Community Dinner 

Oct 29: Reformation Sunday Unity Service at 10:15 AM & New 

Member Fellowship Hour 

2  Art Lodi 

5  Benjamin Johnson 

  John Laws 

7  Jolene Pearson 

8  John Roberts 

9  Sally Umbach 

11  Jeff Shroyer 

14  Erwin Roedel 

  Linda Roeder 

15  Ron Pearson 

  Annette Topits 

17  Bob Day 

27  Marge Nordquist 

28  Marjorie Wilson 

8-6-66  Ron & Jolene Pearson 

8-16-97  Greg & Kate Giver 

8-18-62  Don & JoAnn Kerl 

8-22-53  Jim & Marlene Hanson 

8-23-69  Ken & Carol Clark 

8-29  Stan & Donna Wernz 

8-29-92  Jeff & Kristin Van Fossen 

Weekly Bible study continues 

through summer  

Each Tuesday, Pastor Paul leads an in depth 

study of the readings for the upcoming Sun-

day. Studies are held from 7- 8 AM at the 

Panera on Winton Road and from 12 noon – 

1:30 PM at Faith in Room 1. The upcoming 

lessons are listed in the bulletin for those 

who like to prepare ahead of time. There is 

no need to RSVP, just attend when your 

schedule permits. Please check the weekly 

bulletin to confirm they will be held. More 

information: Pastor Paul 931-6100. 
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Lutheran Week & NALC Convocation  

Pastor Paul will be attending Lutheran Week August 9-11, at 

the Sheraton Music City Hotel in Nashville, Tennessee hosted 

by the North American Lutheran Church (NALC). The theme 

of the week is “HOLDING FAST: Being (Re)Formed” and 

includes a youth ministry training event, a national women’s 

gathering, a theological conference and the annual national 

NALC convocation including a Mission Festival. 

Collection for Freestore Foodbank begins August 13 

For the last several years, Faith has sponsored a collection for The Freestore 
Foodbank’s Back to School program. This year the collection will take place on 
August 13 and August 20. If you would like to support this program, please use 
the envelopes provided in the August 13 and 20 bulletins. Make checks payable 
to Faith Lutheran Church and mark Freestore Foodbank in the note. 

From humble beginnings to one of Ohio’s largest. The Freestore Foodbank    

began  with the efforts of Frank Gerson, a man with a big heart and a worker at 

Cincinnati’s incinerator. He saw useable household items being tossed away. He 

began collecting those items and distributing them to disadvantaged families. 

Today under the leadership of Kurt Reiber, a member of Faith Lutheran, the 

Freestore Foodbank is one of Ohio’s largest food banks, distributing 23 million 

meals annually through a network of 350 community partner agencies serving  

20 counties in Ohio, Kentucky and Indiana. The mission of this non-profit is to 

provide food and services, create stability, and    further self-reliance for people 

in crisis. According to the website, www.freestorefoodbank.org, 94% of dona-

tions go directly to programs and services. More information: Kurt Reiber 

kreiber@freestorefoodbank.org 

Under the leadership of Kurt 
Reiber, a member of Faith, the 

Freestore Foodbank has grown to 
be one of the largest in Ohio.  

Coffee Hour August 20th in celebration of      

Jo-Ann & Don Kerl’s 55th Anniversary  

Congratulations to Jo-Ann and Don Kerl who will be 

celebrating their 55th wedding anniversary this month!  

Jo-Ann and Don will be co-hosting the coffee hour on 

August 20th and ask you to join them as they mark this 

special occasion. Make plans to come to the Fellowship 

Hall after the 9 AM service or come early for the 11 AM 

service to wish them the best and many more years    

together. 

JoAnn and Don Kerl, shown here at the Sock Hop, ask you to 

join them August 20th between services to help them celebrate 

their 55th wedding anniversary.  

http://www.freestorefoodbank.org
mailto:kreiber@freestorefoodbank.org
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Volunteer with Habitat for Humanity August 19, September 23 or October 21 

Ken Clark, one of our newest members, is active in the Eastside Coalition of Habitat for Humanity which consists  

of members from 11 local churches. He is enthusiastic about the organization and the mission- “Seeking to put 

God’s love into action, Habitat for Humanity brings people together to build homes, communities and hope.” 

There’s nothing he’d like better than to get other members of Faith involved in this very worthwhile ministry.    

Help build three new homes. The coalition is currently building three   

new homes in the 600 block of Mulberry Street in the nearby village of 

Lockland. Ken is looking for 5-6 volunteers from Faith to join the effort    

on Saturday, August 19, September 23 and October 21.  

No special skills are required. Volunteers are coached and led by a "regular 

crew" of Habitat volunteers. Any tools needed are available on site. The 

typical work day begins at 8:30 AM with prayer, a lunch is provided around 

noon and site cleanup begins around 3:30 PM.  

How to get involved. Cincinnati Habitat requires that each volunteer      

register and sign up for work dates on-line. More information or for links to 

register and sign up: Ken Clark (kclark@fuse.net or 513-213-6238). He 

promises you won’t regret it!  

 Ken Clark is enthusiastic about Habitat for Humanity, which helps the working poor 

achieve the dream of homeownership. Ken would like to see others at Faith get involved 

and share his great experience with this Christian ministry. Here Ken and Carol Clark 

manned the Habitat for Humanity booth at the Small Group Fair on June 11th. 

Child Protection Policy Review & 

Training - August 22nd @ 7 PM 

The Child Protection Policy review will be 

held on Tuesday, August 22nd at 7:00 

PM. The training is mandatory for all Sun-

day School teachers and substitutes. Anyone 

interested in working with our youth in any 

capacity is welcome to attend the training at 

this time. Questions information:            

Sally Umbach sally.umbach14@gmail.com 

Movie Nights begins Friday Sept 1st 

Family Movie Nights at Faith provide a fun night out for 

local families and a fundraiser for the youth of Faith. Held 

the first Friday of the month from September through May, 

the evening includes a free dinner of hot dogs, pizza, fruit 

and drinks served buffet-style, followed by a family-

friendly, full length movie. Guests may purchase freshly 

made popcorn and candy to benefit the youth programs. 

Doors open at 5:45 PM, dinner is ready at 6 PM and the 

main feature starts around 6:30 PM. Bring your family, 

friends, and neighbors! Everyone is invited to attend. 

How you can help. Volunteers are needed to help set up at 

5 PM, mingle with guests or clean up at 8 PM. Stay tuned 

for a complete listing of upcoming feature films coming to 

Faith. More information or to volunteer: Roxanne Johnson 

at 513-633-0564 or rmbj123@hotmail.com 

The first movie night of the 

season will be a showing of 

the animated, family-friendly 

movie “Sing.” Mark your 

calendars now!  

 
Bob Day is a regular volunteer at Movie Nights. 

He is shown here manning the information 

booth at the Small Group Fair.  

mailto:kclark@fuse.net
mailto:sally.umbach14@gmail.com
mailto:rmbj123@hotmail.com
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Outdoor Worship & Picnic September 10th  

You don’t want to miss this wonderful tradition at Faith: Outdoor Worship and Picnic at the beautiful covered   

shelter on the grounds of the Charles Richard Gailey VFW Post the Sunday after Labor Day. It’s a great time to 

catch up after summer vacations and kick off the fall while enjoying a time of worship, food, games and fellowship. 

It’s also a great time to bring friends and family. Worship begins at 10:15 AM followed by a picnic and games. 

Hamburgers, hot dogs, brats and metts, buns, fixings and drinks are provided (bring a side dish and your own soda). 

Dress is very casual and relaxed.  

New this year, we will have reserved parking for 

those who need parking close to the entrance and 

someone at the entrance to transport your side dish 

to the picnic area.  

Directions to the Gailey VFW Post on Brownsway 

Lane.  From Faith Lutheran, take the South Entrance 

and turn right onto West Galbraith Road. Continue 2.8 

miles on West Galbraith past Daly Road and Hamilton 

Avenue. Brownsway is a residential street on the right 

just past the Clovernook Country Club. Turn right onto 

Brownsway. The road deadends at the facility. The 

street address is 8326 Brownsway Lane. 
Young and young –at-heart participate in the annual water 

balloon toss at the Picnic.  

Plan ahead for Word at Work 

Workshop September 30th  

We are pleased to announce that Faith will host 

instructors from the Institute of Lutheran Theology 

on Saturday September 30th from 10 AM to 5 PM 

to present their special workshop in honor of the 

500th anniversary of the Protestant Reformation 

entitled “Martin Luther’s Life and Theology.”  

Plan now to make this workshop part of your faith 

journey. You will learn about Luther’s life, the 

Reformation and the fundamentals of Lutheran 

theology. The cost is $25/person, $45/couple or 

$65/groups of 3 or more and includes light    

breakfast and lunch. Any small group at Faith is 

eligible for the discount such as: Property Com-

mittee, Lunch Bunch, New Member group, etc.  

Look for sign-up sheets to come. More informa-

tion: Marie Goetz at 522-6303 or 

mgoetz@cinci.rr.com or visit http://www.ilt.org/

word-at-work-workshops 

October TP Drive for Food Pantry 

Start clipping coupons and stocking up on bargains  

because Sunday October 1st marks the first Sunday of 

our Toilet Paper Drive for Mt. Healthy Food Pantry. 

Each client at the food pantry gets one roll per visit, so 

the pantry prefers Extra-large or Mega-sized rolls. Just 

drop your donation into the barrel in the Narthex any 

Sunday in October and Social Concerns will take care 

of the rest. Social Concerns and the Mt. Healthy Food 

Pantry thank you in advance! More information: Kate 

Giver at kategiver8@gmail.com.  

Blessing of the Animals Oct 4th 

To commemorate the life of St. Francis of Assisi, the 

patron saint of animals, Pastor Paul will be blessing 

animals on Wednesday, October 4th beginning at 7 

PM in the green space behind the former Parish 

House. Bring any and all pets for a special blessing. 

Invite your friends and family to have their pets 

blessed! Special bags of treats will be available for 

the 4-legged friends. For more information, please 

contact Pastor Paul at 931-6100. 

mailto:mgoetz@cinci.rr.com
http://www.ilt.org/word-at-work-workshops
http://www.ilt.org/word-at-work-workshops
mailto:kategiver8@gmail.com
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A message about the 2017 FLC Youth Mission Trip from Faith’s Youth Director, Melissa Weickert... 

Mark the 2017 FLC Youth Mission Trip to Washington D.C. as a success! As we wrap up the end of    

summer I would like to share with you a bit of our experiences we had during our time in D.C. 

From June 18-23, 2017, four of our youth members and two volunteers packed up and drove 9 hours to  

the YouthWorks Washington D.C. site in Temple Hills, Maryland. We were met by enthusiastic staff 

members, as well other youth from churches in Minnesota, and West Virginia. Our small church group 

was split up and combined with members of the other churches and sent to different parts of the D.C. area 

to perform our service projects for the week. Melissa Weickert, Kayla Fluegeman and Hanna Schultz 

spent their week at various men’s rehabilitation shelters, Martha’s Table (similar to meals on wheels) and 

Food & Friends, where they delivered meals to sick individuals. Ed Umbach, Tommy Schultz and Zach 

Wuorinen spent their week at Food & Friends preparing food, and Central Union Mission folding towels 

and bedding. 

Each day after our service was completed we had time for evening activities. We went to the National   

Archive Museum, the National Mall, had local musicians perform and a local pastor speak to us, as well 

as a community dinner at the local boys and girls club. After each evening activity, we had a large group 

gathering time, which we spent worshiping, reading scripture, and reflecting on lessons, the scripture and 

relevant material. We also spent time together as our small church group. We loved sharing our day with 

each other since we rarely got to see everyone in our church group throughout the day. We reflected on 

what we liked and disliked about the day, as well as what we learned and how we felt about our service to 

others. 

On our way back to Cincinnati, we stopped at Gettysburg, where we saw many of the monuments, battle 

fields and the eternal flame. We also had the great pleasure of finding the home that the Schultz family 

lived in while Pastor attended seminary there in Gettysburg. It was a great treat for Hannah and Tommy. 

As a congregation, we should be extremely proud of our youth that attended the mission trip. They 

worked hard, went outside of their comfort zones, made new friends, and made memories that I know will 

last them a lifetime. Our youth helped serve with happy hearts and they were able to grow deeper in their 

relationships with God, all the while growing relationships with new people from different churches and 

within their own church.  If you would like to read more about our mission trip, please visit our church 

website, http://www.faithcinci.org/ministries/youth-ministry/youth-mission-trip.html, where you will find 

a daily log of our trip. Please feel free to ask the youth that attended any questions about their time as 

well. It was life-changing for us all! 

Chopping vegetables at Martha’s Table.                

Pictured here is Melissa, Kayla & Hannah             

and their service crew for the week. 

Ed, Zach and Tommy’s service crew at Food and Friends 

where they put together personalized meals                     

for sick members of the community. 

http://www.faithcinci.org/ministries/youth-ministry/youth-mission-trip.html
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In the car, and ready for our 9 hour trip to D.C. 

Here we go! 

At a beautiful scenic overlook just 

as we crossed into Maryland. 

Zach, Hannah, Tommy and Kayla 

posing in the photo booth! 

All of the youth that attended the mission trip. Pictured here are 

the youth from FLC, Minnesota and West Virgina. 

The group after they returned safely from D.C.               

(L to R): Ed Umbach, Zach Wuorinen, Kayla Fluegeman, 

Hannah Schultz, Melissa Weickert, Tommy Schultz 

The house the Schultz Family lived in while Pastor   

attended seminary in Gettysburg 



PAGE 8 FACTS OF FAITH  

Spotlight on…Folders for VICRC  

 

 

 

 

Social Concerns Ministry labeled 150 folders with 

this verse and donated them to Valley InterFaith 

Community Resource Center for their Back-to-

School Program. This encouraging verse will go to 

school with neighboring students this year. Many 

thanks go to our Faith family for supporting our 

ministry. Because of your tithes and offerings we 

are able to share this message of hope with students 

in need.  Funds from our budget were used to     

purchase the folders, all to the Glory of God! 

Spotlight on….Volunteering with 

Habitat for Humanity  

Ken Clark has an infectious passion for helping   

others. That is the only way I can explain how two 

people, with no building experience, were convinced 

to volunteer for Habitat for Humanity’s building 

projects in Lockland. Three houses in different 

stages of construction are currently underway on 

Mulberry Street. Faith Lutheran Church has been 

invited to join a coalition of 11 other churches build-

ing houses for people in need of decent, affordable 

housing. Habitat volunteers build more than homes. 

They lay a foundation of self-reliance for our 

neighbors. Pastor Paul noted that 12 is a wonderful 

number and this is a wonderful opportunity for 

Faith.  

The day started with prayer and we went to different 

houses with experienced supervisors to direct our 

tasks. Greg and I are not handy. We were involved 

with a drywall project in one of Robin’s bedrooms.  

It was challenging and frustrating (drywall screws 

don’t always go in straight). I see no future for us in 

drywall installation, and I pray that the finishers are 

forgiving, Godly people. Everyone’s experience is 

different, depending on the stage of construction, so 

it is difficult to tell you what your experience may 

be. I do know this: It is a humbling experience that I 

recommend to anyone physically able to help. The 

volunteer leaders we met are amazing, faithful men, 

with knowledge, energy, and enthusiasm. You will 

meet and work with volunteers that will touch your 

life in meaningful ways, all in service to our Lord.  - 

Kate Giver 

On the building site with Ken Clark Faith Lutheran. 

See Ken and ask how you can help         

Prayer Requests 

To submit your prayer request, please either call the 

office (931-6100) or email your prayer requests to 

Kristin at secretary@faithcinci.org during business 

hours (Summer: Tuesday- Thursday 9 AM – 3 PM). 

For emergencies during non-business hours, please 

contact Sharene Schmalz at 521-8235 or email her at 

shareschm@zoomtown.com 

Going into the hospital or     

having outpatient surgery?  

Be sure to inform the office so Pastor Paul can 

arrange to minister to you. During business hours 

contact Kristin at 931-6100 or secre-

tary@faithcinci.org. For emergency admissions, 

please contact Pastor Paul at 937-594-1612 or 

Jennifer Schultz at 937-594-1628. 

While you’re recovering at home request a visit 

and/or communion by contacting Pastor Paul at 

931-6100 or secretary@faithcinci.org during 

regular business hours. 

mailto:secretary@faithcinci.org
mailto:shareschm@zoomtown.com
mailto:secretary@faithcinci.org
mailto:secretary@faithcinci.org
mailto:secretary@faithcinci.org


One of the two buildings on the beautiful 14 acre site at 

the top of Mt. Lookout. Both buildings house working 

telescopes and are designated as National Historic Land-

marks. In the 1990’s the owners considered selling the 

land to developers to build high rise condominiums, but a 

coalition of neighbors, historian, preservationist and  

amateur and professional astronomers took action to save 

the observatory as a center for astronomy education.   
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A look back at…Faith discovers the Cincinnati Observatory 

In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth. (Genesis 1.1 New American Standard Bible).   

A group from Faith toured the facility on Sunday, July 9th and they sure learned a lot! They learned that the 

Cincinnati Observatory Center is known as “The Birthplace of American Astronomy.” Recently restored to 

its original beauty, the observatory is a fully functioning 19th century observatory used daily by the public 

and amateur astronomers. It played a fascinating role in the history and development of Cincinnati. Here’s  

a fun fact: Mt. Adams was named after President John Quincy Adams who was passionate about astronomy 

and played an important role in the establishment of the observatory.  

Enjoy these photos from their afternoon adventure. Interested in learning more? The observatory, located at 

3489 Observatory Place, is open Monday through Friday 12-4 PM for self-guided tours, the 2nd and 4th  

Sundays 1-4 PM for guided tours, most Thursday and Friday evenings for stargazing and other times for 

special events throughout the year. See the August schedule below. More information: 

www.cincinnatiobservatory.org. We are a fully functioning 19th century observatory used daily by the   

public and amateur astronomers, civic organizations, teachers and students, scouts and history buffs.  

The group from Faith is ready to begin 

the guided tour of the observatory.  

In the early days a teenager was 

paid 25 cents a night to operate 

the moving parts to position the 

telescope for the astronomer. 

During the tour, he had Ade-

laide demonstrate the work that 

had to be done.  More information: 321-5186 or www.cincinnatiobservatory.org  

http://www.cincinnatiobservatory.org
http://www.cincinnatiobservatory.org
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A look back at…Faith tours Cincinnati’s Murals 

We are fortunate as Cincinnatians to support and celebrate the arts in our downtown with awesome murals. 

On June 11, 2017, Kurt and Karen Reiber led the youth group and some other congregation members for a 

walking tour of about 22 of the 35 murals in downtown Cincinnati and Over the Rhine. Artworks is a non-

profit organization that has worked with over 3,000 youth and over 2500 local professional artists to create 

132 murals to date, (several more murals are currently under construction). Artworks’ goal is to have one 

mural in every neighborhood in the Cincinnati area. A group favorite was the Cincinnati Toy Heritage it 

featured some great toys like the Etch-a-sketch, Care 

Bears, Yoda, Mr. Potato Head and many toy memories past 

and present. Each mural has some connection to Cincinnati 

and it’s rich history like Cincinnati strong man—Henry 

Holtgrewe who was said to have been able to lift the Cin-

cinnati Reds Team up on his back and Elizabeth Norse, a 

Mount Healthy resident who studied art both here in Cin-

cinnati and Paris. We capped off the day with a ride on the 

Cincinnati Connector, the new streetcar as we viewed the 

final couple of murals before heading for home. A relaxing 

day enjoying the arts was had by all! If interested, Kurt and 

Karen would love to lead another group in the fall—stay 

tuned! 
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President  Roxanne Johnson 

Vice-President Peg Hubbard 

Secretary Anita Burgess 

Treasurer Phillip Weickert 

Financial Secretary Marge Nordquist 

  

Committee Chairpersons: 

Worship & Music Deanna Douce 

Evangelism Marie Goetz 

Property Ralph Goetz 

Parish Education Sally Umbach 

Finance/Stewardship Linda Roeder 

Social Concerns Kate Giver 

Youth Tina Wuorinen 

Congregational Life Marie Goetz 

Submitting Bulletin Announcements 

Announcements appearing in the Sunday bulletin are due by 12 noon the prior Wednesday. Due to space 

limitations, please provide the basic information (who, what, where, when, how and a contact name and 

number for more information). Plan to submit more detailed information to the Facts of Faith newsletter 

which is distributed to everyone on the email list, is available in hard copy format on the information   

table and is mailed to those are not able to attend regularly.  

FLC needs your news for  

Facts of Faith! 

The Facts of Faith monthly newsletter reflects the 

life of our church AND we need your help to 

make it come alive each month. Remember if it’s 

of interest to you, it’s probably of interest to your 

Faith Family. 

Feel free to submit your news such as thank yous, 

prayer request updates/praises, birth announce-

ments, marriage announcements, other family 

milestones. Feel free to include photos. 

We also encourage small groups and committees 

to submit announcements of their upcoming 

events as well as follow up reports with photos. 

Email your submissions to Kristin at                       

secretary@faithcinci.org by the deadline or leave 

written submissions in an envelope on Kristin’s 

desk.  

Plan ahead:  

Upcoming Facts of Faith     

deadlines: 

Issue  Deadline for submission 

September  August 21 

October  September 18 

November October 16 

December November 20 

mailto:secretary@faithcinci.org
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